PHILLIP B. WOLFE, Dist. 1, Vice President GREENWOOD, MS

ROBERT E. MOORE, Dist. 2

ANJUAN BROWN, Dist. 3

ROBERT COLLINS, Dist. 5

WAYNE A. SELF, Dist. 4, President

GREENWOOD. MS

GREENWOOD, MS

ITTA BENA, MS

GREENWOOD, MS

## **BOARD OF SUPERVISORS**

SAM ABRAHAM, Clerk GREENWOOD, MS

LEFLORE COUNTY

POST OFFICE BOX 250

JOYCE CHILES, Attorney GREENWOOD, MS RICKY BANKS, Sheriff LEFLORE COUNTY, MS

GREENWOOD, MS 38935-0250

TELEPHONE (662) 455-3904 FAX (662) 455-7965 REGULAR MEETINGS EACH 1<sup>ST</sup>, 2<sup>SD</sup> & 4<sup>TH</sup> MONDAYS AT 4-00 P.M.

January 5, 2015

To the Citizens, Voters and Taxpayers of District 1 and all of Leflore County:

I want to take this opportunity to thank you for the support and confidence that you have shown me over the last 23 years. I have thoroughly enjoyed serving you as Supervisor of District 1. When I first asked for your vote in 1991, I promised that I would do my best to stand up for you against waste, corruption and fraud. I told you that I would be your "strong voice in county government." Since taking office in January of 1992, I have worked hard to fulfill my promises to you.

The good people of Leflore County have been like a huge extended family to me. My constituents and friends have soared with me during successes, and encouraged me in the valleys. As many of you know, I have had some changes in my life that I did not expect or plan. It is with a heavy yet hopeful heart that I have decided not to seek re-election this year. I plan to serve out the remainder of my term, and retire at the end of this year. I would like to devote the time, energy and enthusiasm to my family that I have devoted to this great county as I begin a new journey in my life. I can't tell you how much your support and encouragement have meant to me, my daughter and her family, nor can I express my sincere appreciation to each of you in mere words.

I have fought hard to keep a tight line on taxes and spending. I have worked with my colleagues to bring you the most services possible with the least impact on your wallets. I have uncovered waste, misuse and corruption on many levels, exposed it, and often-times been successful in stopping it. I tried hard to represent you in a bold and straight-forward way, while being respectful and open to the ideas of others. Over the years, we have brought many industries to Leflore County, provided you with house-to-house garbage pickup, improved your airport, built a new county justice center and jail, and many other efforts are, as yet, underway for improvements to our county.

So, this is not goodbye. Since becoming a police officer way back in 1972, and then taking the office of Supervisor in 1992, public service has become a way of life for me. I will still be around, and I will still speak out on behalf of my constituents and friends. As always, if I can be of service to you, please do not hesitate to call on me.

I do ask that you please pray for me as I begin this new chapter in my life. May The Good Lord richly bless each of you, and may He continue to bless Leflore County.

Sincerely,

Phil Wolfe

Leflore County Supervisor, District 1

Phillippe